
2024 Region 4 Annual Report 

 INKY (Indiana/Kentucky area) held 4 weekends in 2023 with a total of 46 

candidates attending.  They have held Ultreyas in the north and south areas of their 

secretariat.  INKY also hosted a great Annual Gathering in 2023 with only a year to 

prepare.  The secretariat has a great website.   Jim Dauss is the new Lay Director. 

  Heart of Illinois (Peoria/Bloomington area) has voted to disband in 2023 

due to lack of commitment and the aging of their community.   They are working on 

getting their community connected with Living Water VdC and Prairie Sonshine VdC in 

Illinois. 

 Prairie Sonshine (Jacksonville area) held 2 weekends last year with a total of 21 

candidates attending.  2023 was their 20th Anniversary, so they held a fish fry and 

family carnival in the fall.  It was great success with 110 in attendance.  They feel they 

are a healthy secretariat.   Becky Henderson is their Lay Director. 

 Living Water (Quad Cities/Princeton area) held 2 mixed weekends in 2023 with a 

total of 18 candidates attending.  Their new website is up and going, but still a work in 

progress.  They do have a FaceBook page and send out emails for announcements and 

prayer requests.    Ultreyas are held every other month during the year.  Augie Calsyn is 

the current Lay Director. 

Pam Gross  

Region 4 Coordinator 
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